
Commissioners                                                               March 3, 2025 

Superintendent’s Report  

 

 

 

System Usage    2025   2024 

February                 5,810,000                    5,610,000 

Daily Average              193,666                     187,000 

Max Daily                         310,000                     320,000 

Year to Date         76,137,000                  71,780,000 

 

 

1. The taste and odor complaints from the Barrett Rd. area seem to have quieted down. We 

still have one customer who claims to have radon in their water. They had a filter 

company perform some tests and they claim they have radon. I explained that there is little 

to no radon in our source water, and it certainly shouldn’t increase once the water is in the 

distribution system. I advised the customer to have another test done by a different 

company. 

2. Employee reviews are done and ready for your review.  

3. The Main St. project is wrapped up for the year. Striping is done. There was some concern 

about the cross trenches being too high. I spoke with Peter Powers from NHDOT, and he 

said all went well with snow plowing.  

4. Dan Tinkham from GZA had a crew on Colby Point last week conducting an electrical 

resistivity survey. Today, he has someone out there collecting passive seismic data. 

5. A&D Instruments were able to get the well data off the SCADA system. I sent this 

information to Dan Tinkham.  

6. Merzi Construction installed a new fire line at the old Crocket Farm. The pressure test was 

conducted today. 

 

 

Workload 

Backflow Testing 

Booster Chlorine Analyzer 

Service Line Inventory 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Rob Thorp 

 

 


